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Head Teacher’s Message 
 
Dear families,  
 
Welcome back after the half term. I hope you 
had a wonderful break and enjoyed time with 
family and friends. 
 
Sun Cream & Hats 
As the weather is starting to become warm, we are asking you to put 
sun cream on your child before they come to school. Please send them 
in with a hat (with their name in it) which they can wear when they 
play outside.  
 
Be On Time! The Minutes Matter  

Gates open at 8.35am and the blue doors open at 
8.45am.  
The school bell will sound at 8.50am to let every-
one know the gates will be closing in 5 minutes.  
At 8.55am the gates will close and all children 
need to be in by this time. 
 

Work with us to make sure your child is in on time and ready to start 
their day with their classmates. If your child is late, even by just a few 
minutes, they will miss a significant amount of learning over time.  
 
Lateness is recorded and you will be invited to meet with the Attend-
ance Officer if your child is frequently late.  
 
 



Dog’s Trust – Wednesday 7th June & Thursday 8th June 
We are excited to welcome the Dog’s Trust Charity to come in to lead 
assemblies and workshops with all classes this week. Not only does the 
Charity do work to rehome dogs, but they work with schools to educate 
children on two main themes: responsible dog ownership and safe be-
haviour around dogs.  
 
Year 2 Mini Games – Go Team! 
Our Year 2 children had lots of fun at the Mini Games in Chelmsford on 
Wednesday 7th June. The weather was great and I’m sure they were 
bursting to tell you all about it on their return. 
 
Class Photos – Friday 9th June 

The children will be having annual class 
photos taken on Friday 9th June.  
 
Don’t forget! 
 
 

New Build – Expansion Update 
The progress to the new build is hard to miss. The scaffolding is down 
now everything with the external brickwork, the windows, guttering 
and the roof is complete. 
 
 



Inside the building the flooring is going down and there is major works 
on the new industrial catering kitchen that is being installed.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Final colour samples for the inside painting, carpets, flooring and fix-
tures and fittings have been decided and we have the furniture on or-
der! I cannot believe how quickly the project has come on since they 
started in November! 



Parking 
If you have concerns about the parking around school, I encourage you 
to contact the Council yourself and report this matter. You can do this 
by contacting Chelmsford City Council – Reporting a Parking Issue: 
 
https://www.chelmsford.gov.uk/parking-and-travel/parking-
restrictions/report-a-parking-issue/ 
 
You can also park for free using the Council’s park and stride scheme at 
The Meadows. Details about this scheme are below. 
 
Park & Stride - The Meadows Parking – How to Apply 

Do you want a reliable place to park 
where you won’t get a ticket for drop 
off and pick up times?  
 
 

From now on, if you wish to utilize the park & stride scheme at The 
Meadows you will still need to enquire at our school reception, where 
we will be able to verify that you are indeed parents of a attending 
child. The school office team will now only need to take down the re-
quired vehicle registration and the postcode of your home address 
(which should the same address as we hold for your child in our school 
system and the address that your car is insured at), both of which will 
need to be passed onto Essex County Council to be added onto a data-
base. There is no physical permit to display – it is all done on your vehi-
cle registration number.  
 
Once you are registered here is the advice from the council: 
When parking after being registered, a parent would still need to take a 
ticket when entering the carpark, (but do not pay at the machines). On 
exit they need to push the help button to exit. The controller will ask 
them for their vehicle registration number and to scan their ticket. The 
first 45 minutes will be free, beyond the 45 minutes will be payable 
whilst at the exit barrier.   
 



Book Sale – King Charles 50p 
Miss Clare has been counting the pennies from the book sale last term, 
to see if we can use some of this money to buy new books for our library.  
 
Thank you to everyone who supported this event. We have been excited 
with the number of children and families who have enjoyed our reading 
events this year. 
 
When we had a look at the money we collected, we found a new 50p 
minted with the new King’s head on it. Have a look in case you have not 
seen one yourself so far!  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Family Picnic – Thursday 20th July 
Last year we invited all families on to the school field to join us for our 
annual summer family picnic. We would like to invite you all on site to do 
this same this year, where you can come and join your child for a picnic 
outside in the fine weather. 
 
This year we will be holding the family picnic on Thursday 20th July. Come 
on site for 12.00pm, bring a picnic and sit with your child/family on the 
field. We will have music playing and see who is going to be a top dancer! 
We invite all families to take their children off site from 1.00pm after 
their lunch to enjoy the start of the summer holidays.  
 

FOT 2023 Events – Summer Term Dates 
 
Father’s Day – Sunday 18th June 
FoT have gone online for Father’s Day this year and 
are arranging to bring you the chance to order 
some sweet treats for Father’s Day. 



Orders for Father’s Day close this week online.  
 
Non-Uniform Day – Rainbow Raffle – Friday 16th June 
Wear your own clothes on Friday 16th June and bring along an item that 
is in the colour your year group will be given in return.  
 
Look at the flyer to see the colour your child’s year group are collecting. 
Items are being collected on Friday 16th June. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sunday 2nd July – Summer Fun Day 11.30am - 2.30pm  
Join us on Sunday 2nd July for our annual Summer Fair at school. Lots of 
stalls to visit, rides to have fun on, things to eat and drink as well as 
games to play. 
 
We will have ponies to ride this year and the police and fire brigade will 
be here! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ice Lolly Sales – Save the dates 
The FoT are selling ice lollies in the playground again throughout the sum-
mer term.  
Get your ice lollies on: 
Tuesday 13th June           Friday 23rd June          Thursday 29th June 
Wednesday 5th July        Tuesday 11th July         Monday 17th July 
 
Ice lollies will be £1 each and this year the FoT have dairy free ice lollies 
available. 
 
Have a super week everyone and enjoy this half term.  

 
 
 
 
 

Natasha Outhwaite 
Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

Our schools attendance target is 95%  

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% 

Good ~ 95—98.5% 

Could do better  ~ 94.9% and below  

Last weeks attendance was 92.9% 

 
McKee Could do better 

Donaldson Could do better 

Deacon Good 

James Good 

Jeffers Good 

Rosen Could do better 

Cowell Good 

Pichon Could do better 

Sachar Outstanding 

Rauf Good 

Ho-Yen Good 

http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis
http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis


Super Writer, PAP Star & Community 

Contributor Certificates 

Respect & Be Your Best Badges 
The table below shows who the awards were won by this 

week. The certificates will be sent home one week after 

they are awarded. The Respect and Be Your Best badges are given to the children 

every Friday and then handed back the following Friday for the next children. 

 

Class PAP Star Learning 

Star 

Respect 

Badge 

Be Your 

Best Badge 

Donaldson Syna Aubrey Tory Max 

McKee Matas George Lachlan Luca 

Deacon Harry Anabelle Sebastian Chloe 

James Harper Amar Evie Kemith 

Jeffers Alfie Toby Jack Masrur 

Rosen Mason Luca Rhys Erin 

Cowell Olivia Aadhav Sara Izzy 

Pichon Jullya Klaus, Wren, 

Zephan, Alex, 

Karter 

Harvey Musa 

Sachar Mikaeel Freddie Aidas Emma 

Rauf Sapphire-Rio Jayden Lenny Owen 

Ho-Yen Owen Harry Max Willow 



Week 1 

 
LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK 

 

Trip to Colchester Castle—Years 3 and 4 only 

James Class Learner Conference—James Class only 

McKee Class Letter—McKee Class only 

Topic Day—EYFS only 

Cricket Club—Years 3 and 4 only 

 

All letters can be found on the school website:   

 

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk   

KEGS Prospective Student Tours 

KEGS are holding their second series of open events for current Year 5 
students, together with a parent/carer, to visit KEGS in July. These are for 
families who did not visit KEGS during the open events in March.  

The dates are: 

Tuesday 4 July – 09:20 or 09:50 

Wednesday 5 July – 09:20 or 09:50 

Thursday 6 July – 13:35 or 14:05 

Friday 7 July – 13:35 or 14:05 

Please notify the School Office if your child will be attending any of these 
events. 



TERM DATES * denotes new   

Date Time Event Information 

07/06/23  In school time Year 2 Mini 

Games 

Letters have been sent home 

09/06/23 * In school time Class Photos  

11/06/23 to 

14/06/23 * 

 Year 5 Residen-

tial Trip  

Year 5 trip to Bawdsey Man-

or. Please arrive in school at 

12.45pm on Sunday. 

26/06/23  Morning 

(times TBC) 

EYFS Sports Day This is the planned date, but 

due to the British summer 

weather, this could be subject 

to change. 

27/06/23  Morning 

(times TBC) 

Years 1 and 2 

Sports Day 

This is the planned date, but 

due to the British summer 

weather, this could be subject 

to change. 

28/06/23  Morning 

(times TBC) 

Years 3 and 4 

Sports Day 

This is the planned date, but 

due to the British summer 

weather, this could be subject 

to change. 

29/06/23  Morning 

(times TBC) 

Years 5 and 6 

Sports Day 

This is the planned date, but 

due to the British summer 

weather, this could be subject 

to change. 

04/07/23 * In school time EYFS trip to Mal-

don Promenade 

Park 

McKee and Donaldson class. 

Letters have been sent home 

11/07/23 * In school time Years 3 & 4 trip 

to Colchester 

Castle 

Rosen, Cowell and Pichon 

class. Letters have been sent 

home., 












